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Property owners wishing to participate in the ‘We Control Our Own - No Spray’ 
program must fill out a noxious weed control agreement and post County issued signs.  
The agreement is in a sub-tab under the ‘We Control Our Own (No Spray) Program’ 
tab on the main page (click back to previous page).  Completed agreements may be 
scanned and emailed to chase.youngdahl@bonnercountyid.gov or mailed to 1500 
Hwy 2, Ste. 101 Sandpoint, ID 83864.  Upon receiving & reviewing the completed 
agreement, official signs will be sent to your mailing address.  

The signs are to be placed in clear view [one sign at the start of the property, and one 
sign at the end of the property] in the road right-of-way facing the travel lane.  It is 
highly recommended to accomplish this process by MAY 31, but the hard deadline is 
JUNE 30.  Keep in mind, road right-of-way herbicide treatments usually begin in 
June so if you wait beyond May 31 your area could be treated with an herbicide 
application.   

If your alternative noxious weed control methods in the road right-of-way have not 
been performed by JULY 15, the agreement is null and void and the roadway is 
subject to being treated with herbicide by the County if a solution with the Noxious 
Weeds Manager is not agreed upon.  For guidance on what is required to be controlled 
in the County rights-of-way, see the ‘Noxious Weeds in Bonner County’ list—the tab 
is on the main page under the INFORMATION & RESOURCES heading.  Please 
contact the Noxious Weeds Manager if you need weed identification assistance.     

Homemade No Spray signs are not recognized by Bonner County applicators 
You cannot simply put up a sign and be exempt from the noxious weed law 

No Spray Weed Control Agreements are only valid for one year.  If future 
participation is desired, property owners need to enter into a new agreement for that 
year.  Not every road is treated every year—see the ‘Maintenance Territory’ sub-tab 
under the ‘We Control Our Own (No Spray) Program’ tab on the main page, or 
contact the Noxious Weeds Manager.  
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